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COMMODORE’S CORNER 
Stephanie Sweeney, commodore@broadbaysailing.org 

Hello everyone! 

I hope you all have had a fabulous July like I had! I have been the Commodore of BBSA for a year and a 

half and just had my 2nd Membership Meeting. Woo hoo! Vice Commodore Jim DiSomma, Treasure 

Sergio Diehl, Secretary Karl Shulenburg, Training Officer Larry Baun and Racing Fleet Officer Jay 

Thompson joined me on the Schooner Virginia for a perfect evening with our members. Next 

Membership Meeting will be Tuesday August 17th at Sergio’s house. We will be focused on catching up 

with our friends and the pool! Jay Thompson and I will have several PFDs for people to try out. We will 

be jumping in the pool to fire our new Spinlock Vito inflatable vests to see how they behave in the 

water. We will have our older inflatable PFD’s that have expired inflaters for people to try out. It will be 

interesting to find out if they do fire and inflate or if we must manually blow them up once the inflation 

unit expires. My old Mustang inflatable PFD did not roll me over when I was face down in the water. I 

am hoping my new Spinlock works better. Please bring a dish to share. We will have the BBSA cooler of 

beer and wine at the event. Looking forward to seeing all of you there! Please look at our website 

www.broadbaysailing.org for details! 

July was a super busy month to be out on the water for me and I hope it was for you, too. I kicked off 

the month on the cruise to Cape Charles for 4th of July. I sailed over with my friends Paul and Dorothy 

Clifford and Dave Taylor on C&C 37 Wind Dancer. The cruise was fantastic! I had so much fun meeting 

new members, paddle boarding, beach time, playing with underwater lights and watching the fish that 

swam into the lights, fireworks, ice cream, and watching the Cape Charles annual July 4th parade. 

Everyone should do this cruise. I got some Wednesday night racing in with Restless and Red Frog in Little 

Creek. Spent quality time in Hampton with the president of Evolution Sails, 

Rodney Keenan, before he flew back to New Zealand. I went home for the 

first time this summer with the plan to not sail and spent an entire day 

messing around on our Sunfish with my cousin Sammy. We spent our 

childhood days messing around on a Sailfish. My weekend at home was no 

different from when we were both 12 with our parents laughing at us, except 

40 years later we swapped our orange sodas for adult drinks. I wrapped up 

the month with a 5-day trip on the Schooner Virginia in Cape Charles, which 

was a great shake down for the ship to be ready for our Cape Charles Cup 

and The Great Chesapeake Bay Schooner Race. 

August is here. It is going to be hot. Probably not a lot of wind. It is a great time for boat maintenance, 

the beach, and attend the Leo Wardrup Memorial Cape Charles Cup! If you do not have a name tag, 

Mary Greblunas is talking about doing an extra order of name tags. In addition to your name, you can 

include your boat name or a nickname. I am looking forward to 

seeing you all at the LWMCCC and our August Membership 

Meeting by Sergio’s pool! 

Commodore Stephanie Sweeney 

 

July Membership Meeting - Secretary Karl Shulenburg and Commodore Stephanie Sweeney  

mailto:commodore@broadbaysailing.org
http://www.broadbaysailing.org/
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RACING NEWS 
Jay Thompson, racing@broadbaysailing.org 

Jerry Pattenaude, onedesign@broadbaysailing.org  

This month, BBSA holds our signature event, The Leo Wardrup Memorial Cape Charles Cup. Currently, 

there over 70 entries with over 40 BBSA skippers!  Details are at www.CCCup.net! Don't miss this 

highlight of the summer!! Last chance to register is Monday August 9.  

There were a couple of big boat weekend events in July. The Dink Vail race hosted by NYCC had a couple 

of BBSA winners. Karen Roberts J-30 Hornet won the 2nd spin fleet and Donna DeSteph/Mick Mihalcoe 

Irwin 38 Restless won the non-spin fleet.  

Quite a few BBSA sailors entered the Moonlight Triangle race. Only to get to the first mark and realize it 

wasn’t there! The race had to be abandoned. 

Some upcoming dates of which to be aware:  

14-15 August – Leo Wardrup Memorial Cape Charles Cup www.CCCup.net  

21 August – Plantation Light Race  www.hamptonyc.com   

28 August – BBSA Bold Mariner Cup  

25 September – Neptune's Atlantic Regatta www.broadbaysailing.org     

The NOR for the Bold Mariner Cup has been posted and registration is open.  

August is a busy month for racing. Get out and win some hardware. 

For questions about these or any other racing events, please don't hesitate to contact me. 

Jay Thompson 

Racing Fleet Captain  

racing@broadbaysailing.org   

  

mailto:racing@broadbaysailing.org
mailto:onedesign@broadbaysailing.org
http://www.cccup.net/
http://www.hamptonyc.com/
mailto:racing@broadbaysailing.org
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Leo Wardrup Memorial Cape Charles Cup Update 2021 

We are finalizing plans and arrangements for next week’s regatta.  Registration is open until Aug 9 at 

noon. We have 74 boats currently registered, and the Schooner Virginia is again part of the weekend 

lineup. We have planned a full schedule Saturday including food, awards, and live band “On the Verge” 

with shuttle buses running between the two marinas. 

Hope to see everyone there. 

AL Brazzi 

LWMCCC 2021 Event chair 

This year's LWMCCC will be 13-15 August 2021, in case you have missed the news on Facebook's local 

sailing clubs' sites and have not already entered! Welcome to the 73 boats already registered! 

Our “always awesome” post-race awards dinner and fund-raising auction in Cape Charles is back in 

the weekend schedule for Saturday night! Live band, (On The Verge), victuals, kegs, auctions, free 

transport between marinas, all the good stuff! Order extra tickets when you get more stuff for your 

crews. See page 6 for items available from auction! 

We have also continued a feature to the online registration for those who have already entered to "get 

more stuff" for their now known crew members. 

Easy online registration at: www.CCCup.net. 

Skippers Meeting on Friday, 13 August, 1800 for bag pickup, with mtg at 1830.  The location of the 

skippers' meeting is the East Beach Bay Front Club, (4550 E Beach Dr, Norfolk, VA 23518) and guests are 

limited to Skipper plus 1, as in previous years. Due to limited parking, valet services (to start at 1700) 

must be used, so plan to walk in or car pool if possible; look for updates and details on the BBSA 

website. 

Due to construction at the various Little Creek area marinas, make your reservations early if you plan to 

sail in and stay overnight on Friday for the Skippers Meeting. 

Included with entry: 

• 4 x Saturday night dinner tickets and beer (Valued at $35 each). 

• 1 x Regatta hat. 

• 1 x Regatta t-shirt. 

• Regatta year book, including your boat's photo. 

• 1 x high quality Skipper's bag. 

• Discounted slip fees on Friday night at Little Creek Marina for Skipper's meeting (Slips may no 

longer be available at this late date.). 

• Skipper + 1 for dinner and beer and wine and bottled water at Friday night Skipper's meeting. 

• Transportation to/from Cape Charles, with stops at Cape Charles Town Harbor Marina, Cape 

Charles Yacht Center and Oyster Farm Marina for Sat night dinner and awards presentation (5-10 

PM). 

• Sunday morning breakfast sandwiches and coffee. 

• Discounted slip fees on Saturday night at Oyster Farms Marina. 

• Excellent food, beer and wine at the final awards meeting on September 21 at A J Gators. 

• Hand blown glass trophies for winner of each fleet. 

• With after-race critique submission, chance to win a free entry for 2022 LWMCCC Race. 

http://www.cccup.net/
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The regatta makes a $5000 donation to SAIL NAUTICUS, plus matching funds, to help support Hampton 

Roads youth and community sailing. 

Schooner Virginia will participate in the race again this year. 

$50 entry fee for any boat and skipper that together have never entered this race before (we know 

you’ll come back after your first Cape Charles Cup). 

Again this year: 

• Women's t-shirts sizes for sale (S, M, L, and XL). 

• Ladies V-neck, Long Sleeve/Wicking (S, M, L, and XL). 

• Long Sleeve/Wicking Tech Shirts (S, M, L, XL, XXL and XXXL). 

• Hooded Tech Shirts (S, M, L, XL, XXL, and XXXL). 

Back by popular demand: 

• Crew Board for "boats looking for crew" and "crew looking for boats." 

We look forward to having you enter the 18th Annual Cape Charles Cup Regatta. 

Please let me know if you have any questions or comments. 

Best wishes, 

Tim J Dull 

2021 LWMCCC Event Entry Coordinator 

dull1492@verizon.net  

 

  

mailto:dull1492@verizon.net
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2021 Leo Wardrup Memorial Cape Charles Cup 

Online Auction and Raffle 

Support our efforts to advance Sail Nauticus and youth sailing in Hampton Roads 
with your auction bids and raffle ticket purchases! 

 Online auction bidding from August 10 to 9:00 pm August 16, 2021 
 
Auction items include: 

• One day coaching and training session with North Sails Pro Austin Powers 

• John Hardy Woman’s Classic Chain Bracelet with Sapphire 

• Sail Nauticus “Captain” Membership + Initiation Fee 

• Beautiful, handcrafted, rare Bacote wood 12”x 25” serving tray and Curly Maple and Walnut 
cutting board 

• Up to $400 for Haul & Wash from Cobb’s Marina 

• Helly Hansen jacket and fleece! 
• Sea bags of recycled sail cloth  
• Sperry Topsider shoes, and more items! 

 

Raffle items include: 
• 2 West Marine Foul Weather Suits 

• $165 Boat US Membership 

• US Sailing Helly Hansen Backpack 

• US Sailing Bluetooth Speaker and other sailing regalia 

• Hundreds of dollars of gift cards from Sirena, Eurasia, The Atlantic on Pacific, Bella 
Monte, Bravo Cucina, Yardhouse, Coastal Grill and more! 

• Zushi, Terrapin Restaurant, Sandfiddler Restaurant, Keagan, Outback & others 

• LWMCCC Skippers Bags and regalia 

**** Raffle tickets sold on Friday and Saturday! Must be present to win! 
 

**** To bid on these items, go to:  

https://www.32auctions.com/LWMCCC2021 

https://www.32auctions.com/LWMCCC2021
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2021 Version 2.20 – Chesapeake Challenge
 

September 4-5, 2021 

 

East Ocean View 

Beach Access at Intersection of 21st Bay Street and East Beach Drive, 

Norfolk, VA 23518 

 

 
 
 
 
Saturday, Sep 4, 2021 
0800 – 1000 Registration 
and Assisted Beach Access 
1000 Skippers’ Meeting 
1100 White Flag (First 
Shape) 
1630 – 1800 Dinner and 
drinks on the beach 

 

Sunday, Sep 5, 2021 
0800 – 0900 Registration 
and Assisted Beach Access 
0900 Skippers’ Meeting 
1000 White Flag (First 
Shape) 
Awards/trophies to follow 
racing immediately 
ashore 

 

Monday, Sep 6, 2021 
Contingency if Saturday or 

Sunday races are 

postponed due to 

inclement weather 

 

Entry: 
Single-handed - $30 
Double-handed - $40  

 

 

See NOR for more 
details 
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Neptune’s Atlantic Regatta is back 

Don’t miss out on the fun. The more the merrier so get your yacht entered in the only BBSA race in the 

ocean. We have made it easier than ever to get registered; check it out:  https://broadbaysailing.org 

  

https://broadbaysailing.org/event-3386964
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FLEET RACING 
Little Creek Sailing Association Wednesday Races: 

Andy Spittler 

LCSA Racing Coordinator 

littlecreek@broadbaysailing.org 

LCSA Face Book Page: https://www.facebook.com/groups/250807138384289  

 

Willoughby Racers Thursday Races: 

Check out the Willoughby Racers link from the BBSA website at https://broadbaysailing.org/WRHome 

and our Willoughby Racers Facebook page for updates and more information. 

Reminder of Construction Barge Spud Area in Willoughby Bay: 

"This area in now in place and will be in operation for 5 years estimated, during Road and Tunnel 

construction for the new HRBT expansion.  The area marked by the line of white buoys that defines the 

perimeter of the Spud Area for Safe Harbor is an obstruction. 

 
 

Hobie Fleet 32 News: 

Jeff Nelson is this year’s Hobie Fleet 32 lead. His contact info is as follows: 

757-572-5776 

jeffnelsonsails850@gmail.com 

Hobie Fleet 32 has been very active this summer! The fleet initiated its first "Beer Can" series on 

Tuesday nights. Racing started after the Fourth of July holiday at East Ocean View Beach. 

The fleet also held a poker run – with five boats sailing to different locations to collect a playing card. 

The best 5 out of 7 won the pot.  

Next event is Version 2.0 – our Labor Day race out through the Chesapeake Bay Bridge tunnels. 

  

mailto:littlecreek@broadbaysailing.org
https://www.facebook.com/groups/250807138384289
https://broadbaysailing.org/WRHome
mailto:jeffnelsonsails850@gmail.com
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TRAINING NEWS 
Larry Baun, training@broadbaysailing.org  

 

  

mailto:training@broadbaysailing.org
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CRUISING NEWS 
Eric Brinsfield, cruising@broadbaysailing.org 

From the Cruiser Cockpit 
August is a very busy month.  We have already completed the Star Gazing Cruise led by Mary Anne 

Greblunas and Misty Smith.  See the report below.  The annual Leo Wardrup Memorial Cape Charles 

Cup, arguably the largest BBSA cruise of the year, will commence on the weekend of August 14-15, 

2021.  We have a few boats heading to Long Island sound and before long Labor Day pops up with the 

infamous cruise to Pirate Beach.  In other words, we have lots of activity for everyone to enjoy.  

I also notice that many people seem to still be in COVID cruising mode, heading out with small groups of 

friends.  BBSA cruisers are an independent and self-sufficient lot, which is good.  Feel free to send us 

your stories and photos so we can share them in the Banter.  Please invite a newcomer every once in a 

while.   

Completed Cruises 

Unfortunately, the Star Gazing cruise scheduled for August 7-8 had to be canceled due to weather. 

Upcoming Cruises 
We still need some volunteers to lead cruises in the fall, which is a fantastic time to anchor out… less 

heat, no bugs, and more wind.  I will be out of Hampton Roads for a month starting at the end of August, 

so please volunteer to lead some boats to our favorite cruising spots.  We never get tired of East River in 

Mobjack Bay, Waterside, Hospital Point, or Cape Charles, so don’t worry about repeating a cruise 

destination.  Contact Eric Brinsfield at eric@ecbrinsfield.com if you are interested.   

Leo Wardrup Memorial Cape Charles Cup (LWMCCC) Regatta – August 14-15, 2021 

Although this is a regatta full of racing boats, lots of cruisers join in on the fun for a great sail and party 

event at Cape Charles.  If you have never participated in the LWMCCC, please consider joining us this 

year.  Early registration has ended, but you can still register after that with a slightly higher price.  To 

register go to: Broad Bay Sailing Association - Leo Wardrup Memorial Cape Charles Cup 

 

  

mailto:cruising@broadbaysailing.org
mailto:eric@ecbrinsfield.com
https://broadbaysailing.org/event-4241445
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Labor Day Weekend, Pirates Beach 3-6 September 

 

CALLING ALL PIRATES! 
We are looking forward to cruising again this year to Pirates Beach on Labor Day weekend.  We have 

had such a good time here over the last few years that we are not changing a thing.  We plan on 

cruising north on the Friday, although some of you may wait till, but either way there is much to do. 

This cruise is a combination of sailing and camping. For daytime fun, we will have yard games, 

horseshoes and fun floats to play with on the beach.  Cocktails or Sundowners will also be held on the 

beach before we light up the grills for dinner, which will be followed by a bon fire, S 'mores, music and 

dancing.  

We hope that you can join us for a great time on one of the Bays most beautiful beaches. Come be a 

Pirate! 

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me at jean@leofjohnscontractor.com 

or co-captain Chris Schott at cbschott20@yahoo.com 

Jerry & Jean Pattenaude 

S/V Shangri-La 

jean@leofjohnscontractor.com 

(757) 644-7609 

 

For those of you who are not familiar 

with Pirates Beach, the actual name on 

the chart is Little Bay, which is accessed 

from Fleets Bay.  The entrance (red 

curved line in the chart) lies north of 

Deltaville and the Rappahannock River.  

“Pirates Beach” in Little Bay offers a 

fantastic anchorage with plenty of room 

for many boats.  Please join everyone 

for some fun and relaxation.   

 
 
  

mailto:jean@leofjohnscontractor.com
mailto:cbschott20@yahoo.com
mailto:jean@leofjohnscontractor.com
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BVI WINTER CRUISE 

I have arranged for a group of my friends to sail the BVI's in March 2022. Since we have 6 boats going we 

have earned 20% off the charter rate. We have reached the highest discount! I want to share this with 

you. If you would like to join us, mention my name to take advantage of the discount. Since many boats 

are going, not all will have the same itinerary but we will bump into each other along the way.  

Our trip date is March 13th - 22nd. I believe you can come a little earlier or stay a little later, but need to 

be cruising on some of these dates. Please check when you make reservations.  

We are going through BVI Yacht Charter. Abbie has been my point of contact. They respond quickly 

through email: charters@bviyc.com or 1-284-494-4289.  

I hope you can join us.  

Happy sailing!  

Jean Pattenaude   

mailto:charters@bviyc.com
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MEMBERSHIP NEWS 
membership@broadbaysailing.org 

The 2021 BBSA Roster is in the mail, and hopefully everyone has received their copy by the time you are 

reading this.  Please let me know if you have any suggestions regarding the publication and how we can make 

it better in the future. 

Sergio Diehl 

Sergio.diehl@cox.net 

Ship’s Store News, Bev Borberg, (757)460-1051, bevborberg@yahoo.com: 

Much sailing, cruising and racing is going on now, so please have a BBSA Burgee flying!  Fun to be out on 

the water and see a BBSA friend nearby.  If you need a new one please tell Sergio Diehl, 

sergio.diehl@cox.net, and he will contact me and I will send one to you.  The Burgee is $25, make check 

payable to BBSA and give or mail to Sergio. 

BBSA Name Tags, Mary Anne Greblunas: 

*** If you sign up for name tags before August 9th, we will mail those name tags this month. Next 

mailing October 23rd *** 

BBSA name tag has the BBSA Burgee on it along with your name and, if desired or applicable, your boat 

name.  

If you are a first-time new member in 2021, you get 

up to 2 free name tags (one per person) if ordered the 

1st year of your membership. The name tags were 

brought back so we can put a name with your face. 

Please wear yours to meetings and other gatherings. 

If you are not a new member or want to order 

additional Name Tags, they can be ordered for $10 per Name Tags. They can only be ordered through 

the website. Please email Mary Anne Greblunas at marygreblunas@yahoo.com with any questions.   

You may order your name tag at any time, but we will only ship name tags twice a year. 

Name tags can only be made for members and family members. 

Please wear your name tags when you attend meetings and events.  

To order, please click Here. Or go to the Event Calendar on BBSA Website and look for October 23rd on 

the calendar. 

 

  

mailto:membership@broadbaysailing.org
mailto:Sergio.diehl@cox.net
mailto:bevborberg@yahoo.com
mailto:sergio.diehl@cox.net
https://broadbaysailing.org/event-3987560
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Treasurer’s Report: 
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CLASSIFIEDS/WANTED 
Jonathan Romeo has a lot of items for sale: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Jonathan Romero 

nursejromero@gmail.com 

(757) 285-6017 

  

6-inch White light Stainless Steel 

Cabin Dome Lights, $45 set or $15 

each. 

75 feet coaxial cable  RG-59U 

with PL-259 connector, $85. 

3 Series Double Deck Organizer.  Sheaved for 11mm max line, $65. 

West Marine 6 inch 

Deck Inspection 

Plate, $10. 

Magna Round Charcoal Grill with Rail Mount, $25. 

Pair of Sony Marine 140W Stereo 

Speakers, $60. 

Spinlock 3-gang Clutches, 6-8mm line size$175.00 for 3, or 75.00 each. 

mailto:nursejromero@gmail.com
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Roy Weisert is selling Arete: 

For Sale 

Arete 

        

1982 Watkins Sailboat 

32 feet 

4 foot draft (Great for bay) 

27 HP 3 CYL Yanmar 

Hot water heater 

Refrigerator 

Optima Batteries  

Portable Air Conditioner 

Well kept at Norfolk Naval Base 

Hull and bottom repainted in Fall 2019 

New sails in Fall of 2019 

Took boat out twice in 2020 

155 Genoa (Somerset Sails) 

Main (Somerset Sails) 

Great cruiser or racer (Willoughby Thursday Nights/222 rating) 

Has been to Bermuda twice  

Can find its way to the East River/Put-In Creek 

Contact:  Roy Weisert 

Cell:  757-636-0632 

weisert1@verizon.net 

$16,500 
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IT'S THE LAW. The U.S. Coast Guard require that all boats 16' and larger 

carry non-expired (current) day & nighttime approved signals. 

 

CHECK YOU FLARE DATES EVERY BOATING SEASON. 

Flares are the most effective approved distress signals. 
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Broad Bay Sailing Association 
2020 Executive Committee and Volunteers  

 

Elected and Voting Board Members 

Commodore Stephanie Sweeney 

Vice Commodore Jim DiSomma 

Treasurer  Sergio Diehl 

Secretary Karl Schulenburg 

Cruising Fleet Captain  Eric Brinsfield 

Racing Fleet Captain  Jay Thompson 

One Design Captain  Jerry Pattenaude 

Training Captain Larry Baun 

Rear Commodore Eric Brinsfield 

Volunteer Leaders 
Training Committee Larry Baun, Randy Goodman, Al Brazzi, Andy 

Spittler, Eric Brinsfield, Curt Hauger, Bill Wheary 

Executive Committed Member at Large -open- 

Ship Store Bev Borberg 

Sunshine Committee  Vicki Layne 

Membership Committee Mary Anne Greblunas 

Little Creek Sailing Association  Andy Spittler  

Willoughby Racers Curt Hauger and Al Brazzi 

Hobie Fleet 32 Dan Berger and Kip Davis 

PHRF Delegate Jay Thompson  

CBYRA Delegate Jay Thompson  

Leo Wardrup Memorial  

Cape Charles Cup 

Al Brazzi 

Webmaster Eric Brinsfield 

• The Commodore is ex-officio member of all committees.   

 


